The Housing Authority of the City of Cayce, SC
February 20, 2018

The Chairman called the meeting to order and upon roll call, those present and absent were as follows:

PRESENT:
Jack L. Sightler, Jr., Chairman





Bruce Smith, Chair-Elect




Ed Landry, Commissioner

Silvia Sullivan, Commissioner




Gilbert Walker, Secretary

STAFF:
Latoya Nix, Chief Cruz, Lee McRoberts, Brooke Miller
VISITOR:
Cheryl Seymour


Mr. Sightler called the meeting to order at 5:10 p.m. and Mr. Smith opened with a prayer.  

Upon motion of Ms. Sullivan, seconded by Mr. Smith, the minutes of the December 20, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved. 
Upon motion of Ms. Sullivan, seconded by Mr. Landry, the minutes of the Annual meeting held December 20, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved. 

Mr. Walker introduced Ms. Cheryl Seymour as a candidate for the open Resident Commissioner’s seat.  She has been a resident of the Columbia Housing Authority for several years and recently moved to Spencer Place.  Ms. Seymour is a security guard for UPS and works the overnight shift, she is a longtime volunteer for the sickle cell organizations and is active in her community.  There were introductions and a general discussion regarding the position on the Board.  Mr. Walker stated that Ms. Seymour’s information would be sent on to the Cayce City Council for approval.

Ms. Nix gave the Operations Report.  There were 2 accounts sent to the Magistrate in December, 4 in January and 3 in February; only 2 accounts were over 30 days old in February.  There were 8 work orders received and completed in December, 17 received and completed in January and 11 received to date in February and 7 completed.  There were no emergency work orders for the period.  Ms. Sullivan asked about the larger number of work orders in January.  Ms. Nix stated that work orders were called in prior to inspections and the cold weather generated several HVAC issues.

Mr. Walker asked Mrs. Stoudenmire to give a briefing on the status of the possible addition of units at Spencer Place.  Mrs. Stoudenmire said that staff has been exploring ways to add units to the empty land below Spencer Place, a retention wall was built several years ago with this project in mind.  

In February, 2017 the Columbia Housing authority submitted a proposal for 20 Project Based vouchers (PBV) in the Veteran’s Affairs Supportive (VASH) Program; of that 20, 6 were to be constructed in Cayce at Spencer Place and would be specifically utilized by veteran’s in the VASH program.  In March, staff was notified that the proposal had been accepted as a tier two application, meaning tier one applications would be funded first and CHA would be selected as a program participant if any of those initial awardees were unable to complete their proposals, no additional status updates have been received from HUD since that initial communication.  At this point, staff would like approval to move forward with an alternate plan to designate 20 existing vouchers in the VASH program to be project based; 14 units will be built by the CHA on Waites Road and 6 units will be built by the Cayce Housing Authority on the land at Spencer Place.


The project would be financed privately using the guaranteed income from the vouchers to secure construction financing. The units would maintain their designation as project based for veterans in the VASH program for fifteen years; at the end of that period the Board could decide whether to keep them in that program or utilize them in a different capacity. They cannot be added to Cayce’s public housing inventory due to HUD regulations. Additional sources of funding are also possible through the State Housing Trust Fund, the Midlands Housing Trust Fund, the City of Cayce and Lexington County.  Staff will need to complete an application to designate 20 VASH vouchers as project based if the Board decides to proceed.  


There was a general discussion regarding other attempts to add to Cayce’s inventory.  This plan would allow new units to be constructed and to provide veteran’s in the VASH program an opportunity to utilize their vouchers in Cayce.  Mr. Walker said that CHA operates one of the larger VASH programs in the Southeast and he feels confident it would be a fast approval process. Upon motion of Ms. Sullivan, seconded by Mr. Landry it was unanimously approved to move forward.

Mr. Walker reported that there were no security incidents in Cayce during the previous reporting period.  


Mr. Walker invited the Board to the Annual Black History Luncheon being held on Friday, February 23 at the Tillis Center.  He announced that the Wall of Fame Induction Ceremony will be held on Friday, April 6 and the Golf Tournament will be Friday, May 4 at Cobblestone Creek Golf Club.  Mrs. Stoudenmire reminded everyone that the April meeting will be the Public Hearing to review the Annual Plan and will be held on April 10 in City Hall.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m.
______________________________
      

Secretary

APPROVED: ___________________________

